
a. Jacobi, Toombs and Lanz  Supplemental Contract 
Don Lopp stated the environmental level has changed for Bridge 51 in terms of what is required 
with the old mill.  There is additional field work that is required as part of the project.  Filed 
work, mitigation work and floodway habitat has been added to the project.  The additional cost, 
out of local funds, total $66,718.00 
Motion for Shawn Carruthers to sign outside of the meeting after the corrections have been 
made.  Moved by John Schellenberger. Seconded by Tim Kamer.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  

6. HR Director-Michelle Portwood 
a. Approval of RightStuff Contact 

Motion for Shawn Carruthers to sign outside of the meeting after Rick Fox’s review. Moved 
by John Schellenberger. Second by Tim Kamer. Motion passed unanimously. 

7. Board & Committee Reports 
John Schellenberger attended a Redevelopment Committee meeting and Novaparke was 
mentioned.  He attended an EMA meeting and EMS Advisory Committee meeting. 
Shawn Carruthers attended a Probation meeting. 

 
• Let the record show the Commissioners have received the September 2021 monthly 

Clerks report 
• Let the record show the Commissioners have received the September 2021 monthly 

meeting minutes for the New Albany-Floyd County Library  
• Approval of the October 5, 2021 Commissioners Meeting Minutes 

Motion to approve.  Move by John Schellenberger.  Seconded by Tim Kamer.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  

• Approval of Payroll and Claims 
Motion to approve Payroll and Claims.  Move by John Schellenberger.  Seconded by Tim 
Kamer.  Motion passed unanimously.  
 
Today’s Meetings 
3:00 p.m. Solid Waste 
4:30 p.m. Stormwater 
Next Commissioners Meeting: 
November 2, 2021-6:00 p.m. 
 
John Schellenberger thanked everyone for coming out and I encouraged anyone that would like 
COVID Vaccine or booster to come to IUS. 
Tim Kamer that he was glad to see the COVID numbers going down 
 
Public 
Joseph Moore stated that maybe more signage and rumble strips would be beneficial on the 
narrow roads to lower speeds and prevent accidents.  He also asked if Pineview was annexed to 
the City would the County be able to use some of the available space for some of the offices to 
alleviate crowding in New Albany.  Rick Fox stated that he reached out to the City attorney but 
has not received an affirmative response. 








	10-19-12021 Comm Minutes page 4
	10-19-21 Comm Minutes (2)



